
Ottawa County Board of Commissioners                    8:00 a.m. 

April 30, 2007                                              Regular Session                          

                                                                                                       
 

 
 

The Board of Commissioners met in regular session with Commissioner Harold 

McCullick, Commissioner Kathy M Luthi, Commissioner Ray McGavran, and County 

Clerk Mary Arganbright. 

 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Luthi.     

 

The official minutes of April 23, 2007, were read, approved, and signed. 

 

Mary Arganbright, County Clerk, gave the board revised job descriptions for the 

Custodian, and Assistant Custodian.  Mary turned in inventories for the offices of 

County Road and Bridge, Attorney’s, Extension, and Treasurer’s office.   

 

Vouchers were approved. 

 

Jarry Stelter, and John Carson, Museum Board, talked to the commissioners about getting 

a new computer at the museum.   

 

Bruce Barefield, County Attorney, reported on legal matters.  Commissioner McGavran 

moved to go into executive session for attorney/client matters at 9:05 a.m. for ten 

minutes.  Commissioner McCullick seconded.  Motion carried.  Those present were the 

commissioners, and Bruce.  They returned to regular session at 9:15 a.m.  No decision 

was made.   

 

Sara Hodges, Health Planning Commission, gave the board some grant information on 

the dental recruitment program.  The commissioners signed the Local Endorsement 

Form for the dental recruitment program to the Kansas Department of Commerce.   

 

John Copple, Highway Administrator, discussed roads and bridges. 

 

Deb Byarlay, Central Kansas Mental Health, discussed mental health services in the 

county.     

 

Ken White, County Sheriff, and Keith Coleman, met with the board.  Ken gave prisoner 

count of 46.  Mary Arganbright, County Clerk, swore Keith in as Ottawa County 

Undersheriff.  Commissioner McGavran moved to go into executive session for 

attorney/client matters for fifteen minutes at 11:15 a.m.  Commissioner McCullick 

seconded.  Motion carried.  Those present were the commissioners, Ken, and Bruce 

Barefield, County Attorney.  They returned to regular session at 11:30 a.m.   

 

Pat Baccus, County Treasurer, updated the board on postage increases. 

 

With no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 11:55 a.m.   


